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St. Peter’s Primary School
Parental Newsletter
September 2024
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Dear Parents/Carers,
Welcome back! I hope you all had a lovely Summer and enjoyed spending some relaxing quality time with your loved ones. It is fantastic to see our children return to school looking so smart in their school uniforms and eager to talk about the very interesting and enjoyable times they had during the holidays.  Everyone at St. Peter’s would like to offer a warm welcome to our new families who have joined us this year. We are delighted to have you join our school community and hope that you are feeling welcome and excited about the years ahead as your child begins their primary career with us. The children have settled very well and it is encouraging to see them looking happy and ready for lots of exciting adventures.
Staffing Update
I am delighted that we will welcome Miss Jennifer Elsby, a new teacher to our school. Miss Elsby will teach primary 4/5 this year. I know she is already settling in nicely and is thoroughly enjoying teaching the children in her class as well as getting to know everyone at St. Peter’s.  
We have a new Senior Facilities Operative, William, who will carry out janitorial duties. I am sure you will soon get to know him and will offer him a warm St. Peter’s welcome. I would like to thank our previous SFO, Kenny, very much for all his hard work and commitment during his time here at St. Peter’s Primary and ELCC. I know he thoroughly enjoyed being part of our community and was very sad to leave. 
Maryam Jamil, one of our Early Learning and Childcare Officers, has begun her maternity leave and gave birth to a beautiful baby daughter. Congratulations to Maryam and her family! I am delighted to let you all know that she is doing very well and her baby daughter is adorable. Maryam’s post will be filled on a temporary basis by an Early Learning and Childcare Officer who is new to St. Peter’s – Miss Kelsey Ferguson. Kelsey will join us on 9 September and I know she is very excited to become part of the team. It will be lovely to welcome her to our school and ELCC class very soon.
Mrs Boyle, Additional Support Needs Assistant, has now started her maternity leave. We hope to hear some good news regarding the safe arrival of her new baby very soon! 
We will soon advertise for Additional Support Needs Assistants using Myjobscotland. At present, we have two posts to be filled. These are temporary posts (one full time and one part time). Please look out for these if you or someone you know is interested in carrying out this type of role within a school setting. 
We said goodbye to Liz Murray who has been a well known face in St. Peter’s for a few years as one of our catering assistants in the dining hall. Liz has worked extremely hard to ensure that our children enjoy their lunchtimes and she has supported them to eat their lunches to ensure they have the energy to go out and enjoy active playtimes. Liz is retiring from her post and we all wish her well as she begins this new chapter in her life. Good luck, Liz! We have some new staff in our kitchen and dining hall and I would like to offer them a warm welcome. I am sure Jordan and Clare will enjoy their time working with our team and supporting our children at lunchtime. 
Parent Volunteers
As always, we are very keen and hopeful that we can involve our parents/carers as much as possible in the life and work of our school. Any help that you can offer throughout the week will be greatly appreciated. We would be really happy if any parents/carers could offer some time to help with various activities, e.g. support in and out of class for children who require encouragement with curricular areas such as reading and writing, help with supervision at playtime, volunteers who would be willing to support extra curricular clubs and any other ideas that you may have. We would be willing to obtain the PVG (Protecting Vulnerable Groups) documentation for those who would be happy to help out. Please contact me at the school if this is something you would be interested in. Thank you to those who have already expressed interest in this. 
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Self-evaluation Group
I am really hopeful that we can involve our parents/carers in evaluating how well we are doing and supporting our ideas for school improvement. This would involve those who would be keen to volunteer attending four meetings across the year to look at some aspects of our school and contribute to how we can make these better. I would expect the meetings to be informal and a really productive way of us building on our existing positive relationships. Your voice matters and this is a great way of ensuring that your views are heard and acted upon. Please let me know by telephone or email if you would be willing to be involved. The meetings are as follows: 
1 18 September 2024
2 21 November 2024
3 23 January 2025
4 27 March 2025

Ideally, it would be good to meet from 1.30-3.00pm but I am happy to be flexible with the times so please let me know if it suits better to meet after 3.00pm. There is no limit on the number of people attending – the more the merrier!
Young Leaders of Learning – Involving Pupils in Self-evaluation
Mrs Maclean, Principal Teacher, and Mrs Everett have become involved in a new Renfrewshire Council programme called ‘Young Leaders of Learning’ (YYL) which allows children to become involved in self-evaluation. We have a small group of representative pupils who will work hard to look at various aspects of our school and think about what we are doing well and what we could do better. Our school has been partnered with Todholm Primary School which means that a small group of pupils from there will visit our school and our group of children will visit Todholm Primary School. You will soon hear more about this from Mrs Maclean, Mrs Everett, our YYL pupil group and our pupil council. 
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Pupil Achievements

A massive congratulations to Zara Doherty who recently became a finalist in an Art Competition organised by Renfrewshire Council. You can see Zara’s beautiful art work below. 
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Zara is one of three winners chosen across Renfrewshire as a finalist in the Fairtrade art competition. Zara’s artwork has been curated and photographed by Dylan Glynn and is now being exhibited in the ‘hoardings’ outside Paisley Museum. 16 finalists were chosen across Renfrewshire to make up an exhibition and will be launched at a special event on 9th September 6pm at Coats Memorial. The artwork will also be displayed during the Scottish Fairtrade Forum’s Campaigner Conference on 14th September. Zara Doherty was one of three winners chosen by local artist Gillian Steele and Fairtrade activist Mary-Alice Mansell. Well done, Zara! A fantastic achievement. We are all really proud of you.
Pauline Moss who organised the Fairtrade exhibition has informed us that other pieces of art wok were selected from St. Peter’s and she will arrange for us to have the exhibition displayed in our school for a short period of time. I will be in touch as soon as I know when this will take place.  
You will soon be able to see the following pieces of art work if you wish to visit (dates to be confirmed):
Fairtrade Butterfly 						Charli Macpherson, St Peters, P4
Sparkle Platter 						Zuzauna Wesolowska, St Peters, P4
Heart balloons 						Orla McLean, St Peters, P4
50p Booth 							Nina Mothersole, St Peters, P4
Share Fair Pay Fair 16 						Daniella Aitken, St Peters, P7
Fairtrade recycle 						Jessica Obeng, St Peters P7
Be the change friendly chocolate landscape 			Zuzia Kawalec, St Peters Primary, P6/7
Be the change you want to see in the world 			Megan Joy Richards, St Peters Primary, P6/7

Zara will receive a framed copy of her art as part of her prize. There will also be certificates for all pupils whose art work is featured.

Achievement for All Pupils

Please do your best to let us know when your child has experienced a successful achievement. We encourage all our pupils to tell us when they have felt a sense of success, e.g. won an award, learned to swim or learned to ride their bike. These are just some examples of activities we would consider to be achievements. While we encourage our children to tell us about this so they can have their photograph taken and placed on our achievement tree in our school reception area, some children can be a little shy and may not wish to come forward to tell us on their own so your help with this is greatly appreciated. We want to celebrate all children in our school community! Please use the sheet attached to this newsletter to tell us about your child’s achievements. 

Corporate Parenting Award

Huge congratulations to Mrs Maclean, our Renfrewshire Nurturing Relationships Approach (RNRA) Staff Core Group and our whole staff team for recently winning a Scottish Corporate Parenting Award presented by Who Cares Scotland. We won in the category of Changing the Narrative for all the work that has taken place in our school in recent times to provide our children with a nurturing and supportive learning environment. Mrs Maclean and Mrs Everett represented our staff team at the Crowne Plaza Hotel in Glasgow to collect our award which will be placed in our trophy cabinet in the reception area for all to see. I am extremely proud of all the hard work that has taken place and delighted that this has been recognised nationally. I am sure you are also very proud to hear that our school has been recognised. 

Lunchtime and After School Hours Clubs

We will run a variety of clubs for our children week beginning 9 September 2024. All clubs will run until 3 October 2024. You should sign your child up for clubs in advance  so we can have registers ready which will ensure all children are accounted for. 

Tuesday Lunch 		Basketball P5-P7 		Active schools
Wednesday Lunch 		Multisport P3-P4 		Active Schools
Wednesday Lunch 		Football Boys P6-P7	 	Mrs Caitlin Maclean
Thursday lunch 		Netball P5-P7 			Active Schools
Thursday lunch 		Art club P4-P5 			Miss Jennifer Elsby
Friday 3pm 			Girls Football P6-P7 		Mrs Kirsty McAllister
Team Around the Child Meetings

At St. Peter’s Primary School and ELCC class we aim to ensure that all children are supported at all times. This may mean support is required for a short period of time but it can also mean that some children may require long term, ongoing support. In order to ensure no child is missed, members of the senior leadership team will meet with all teachers, support staff and early learning and childcare staff to discuss all children in relation to the wellbeing indicators. - Safe, Healthy, Achieving, Nurtured, Active, Respected, Responsible, and Included. Please let me know by telephone or email if you do not want your child discussed at these meetings. 

There will be times when the outcomes of the meetings lead to Team Around the Child meetings (TAC meetings). You will be informed if this is relevant to your child and you will be invited along to be part of the meeting. There will also be times when the child involved will be invited to all or part of the meeting so they can be given an opportunity to share their views. 

Should you wish more information regarding this please do not hesitate to contact Mrs McLean (DHT) or I at the school where we will be happy to explain this further. 
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Administration of Medicine 

We are aware that there will be times throughout the year where you may require support for your child to be given medication at school. Parents are asked to note the following points:

· All parents/carers must complete a consent form with all necessary details for a member of staff to administer medication
· School staff are not permitted to give non prescribed medication to pupils, e.g. Calpol, antihistamines, cough medicines etc – the medication must have a label which contains the child’s full details (usually provided by a GP or pharmacist) 
· Pupils who have asthma inhalers should keep these on their person. Inhalers will be kept by pupils in school bags and pupils will be self-administer as required while supervised by a member of school staff. Please ensure your child’s name is clearly marked on their inhaler. 
· Parents/carers are responsible for ensuring all medication which is stored in school is regularly checked and within date. It is important to provide new medication when you are aware that the expiry date is drawing nearer
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School Meals
Primary 1-5 children are entitled to free school meals. The menu is available on Renfrewshire Council’s website and an updated copy will be shared on our school website. It is always helpful if parents are able to discuss the options with their children. Meals are ordered before 9.30am each day to allow our kitchen staff time to prepare and cook the lunches. Water and fruit are offered on a daily basis for all children who attend the lunch hall.
Are You Getting What You Are Entitled To?

Free School Meals

Your child may be entitled to free school meals if:
Your child attends a Renfrewshire school or has been placed in an educational establishment outside Renfrewshire-by-Renfrewshire Council, or you receive income support or any income-related element of employment and support allowance.
Apply online at: http://renfrewshire.gov.uk/Freeschoolmealsandclothinggrants

Clothing Grants

Parents or carers of children attending Renfrewshire primary, secondary or additional support needs schools during the school session who satisfy the financial conditions are eligible to apply for free school meals and/or clothing grants. A clothing grant is a payment made by Renfrewshire Council to qualifying parents or carers to assist with the purchase of school uniforms. 

Apply online at: http://renfrewshire.gov.uk/Freeschoolmealsandclothinggrants

School Uniform
Please ensure that all items of clothing are labelled with your child’s name clearly written on each item. While teachers do their best to remind children to take all of their items home at the end of a school day, it is sad to see so many items left behind. Without a label containing a name, it can be very difficult to match these with the correct child. I am aware that you work very hard to provide your children with lovely uniforms which make them look very smart indeed and I am sure you want to avoid these being lost as much as we do so your cooperation would be greatly appreciated. 
Water bottles
Please provide your child with a water bottle which can be filled throughout the day using our water coolers. These are placed within the school building and are maintained to ensure they are clean and safe for usage. It is important that children stay hydrated and for this reason they will be given opportunities in the school day to fill their bottles. Please ensure that your child’s name is marked clearly on the bottle, preferably with a permanent marker. 
No Dogs Allowed
Please do not bring dogs into the school playground. I understand many families have strong attachments to their family pets and like to bring them to the school while dropping off and collecting their children. Unfortunately, some children feel uncomfortable and can be scared of dogs and for this reason I would ask that you keep your dog outwith the school grounds. 


Travelling to and from school
Our Hands Up Survey (led and coordinated by staff at Renfrewshire Council) takes place this week (9 September until 13 September). Children will be asked how they travelled to and from school, e.g. walking, cycling, travelling by scooter, safe parking either at the school or park and ride where you can park at a distance from the school and walk half the way to school. Our results are submitted to Renfrewshire Council at the end of the week and collated by staff there. We hope that many children and families will enjoy a healthy breakfast then choose the healthy option which is to walk or cycle/scooter to school as this helps set our children up for a good day with stimulated and engaged brains which are ready to learn. 
If you do need to drive to our school gates or perimeter fence, please adhere to the rules of the road and park safely. We do not want children to experience anxiety prior to entering the building due to parents/carers parking in an unsafe manner. I know the majority of parents/carers will do their best to ensure their children travel safely to and from school but a reminder for all is required as we all have a responsibility to keep our children safe. 
Please note that our car park is for staff only unless there has been a prior arrangement that parents/carers can use the space within the car park. 
School Attendance
As you are all aware, attendance at school is so important for your child to experience successful outcomes. Ideally, everyone at St. Peter’s would like all children to achieve attendance above 95%. We are fully aware that children will experience illness from time to time and cannot attend school for this reason but we would appreciate every effort to ensure children are at school when they are fit and well enough to engage in learning. 

[image: ]Please see below for some important facts:
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Should your child be unable to attend school because they are ill and have a genuine reason not to be there, please contact the school office before 9.30am. If we do not receive communication from you we will send a text message asking you to contact the school as soon as possible. Failure to make any contact with the school office on a day when your child is not at school will result in a home visit carried out by a member of our senior leadership team. We would obviously like to avoid this where possible so your cooperation with this matter is greatly appreciated. Thank you in advance. 
Communication
As always, we are really keen to hear your views and provide you with opportunities to speak with us in relation to any matter. While we enjoy welcoming parents/carers to the school, we ask that you continue to contact us by telephone or email in the first instance. Our appointment system is the most advisable option to ensure you are able to speak with someone. Turning up without an appointment cannot always guarantee speaking to a member of the senior leadership team. Your cooperation with this would be greatly appreciated. 

Mrs Mazzoni 	Sharon.mazzoni@renfrewshire.school  - this is the email which is checked daily and the most preferred method of contact outwith school hours. 
gw07mazzonisharon@glow.sch.uk
stpetersenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk
Mrs McLean		gw15mcleancatherinem@glow.sch.uk
			Catherine.mclean2@renfrewshire.school (if your enquiry is						more urgent)
General Enquiries	stpetersenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk
Twitter			@SaintPetersPS
Website 		https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/re/stpeters/
Class Dojo		https://www.classdojo.com/en-gb/?redirect=true

Please sign up for your child’s class dojo account. Your child’s class teacher will have provided details of how to do this. You should find this a fantastic method of being able to share in your child’s learning and achievements as well as this being a very effective way of communicating with your child’s teacher via a messaging system. I would ask that you make contact during the working day. Any messages sent to class teachers in the evening may not be answered until the following day. 
[image: ]
Meet the Teacher Events
It is lovely to see so many parents/carers attending our ‘Meet the Teacher’ events which gives you an opportunity to meet your child’s teacher and visit the class where your child is learning each day. I hope you are finding these events reassuring, informative and enjoyable. You will be given further opportunities to meet with your child’s teacher on 13 & 14 November. A new method of arranging appointments (Parent Portal) has been introduced by Renfrewshire Council’s business support team and you will receive information about this alongside the newsletter. Please sign up for Parent Portal as soon as you can to ensure that you can secure the Parents’ Evening appointment that suits you best. 
Parent Council
Thank you so much to the many parents/carers who attended our Parent Council Annual General Meeting on Monday 2 September. It was absolutely wonderful to see so many parents/carers attending and the conversations that took place were very positive with lots of plans to be made in the coming year. Roles within the parent council were agreed in line with the constitution. These are as follows:
Chairperson		Mr Paul Doherty
Treasurer		Mrs Suzy McKellar
Secretary		Ms Lara McDaid
Thank you so much to Paul for continuing in his role as Chairperson. I am sure you agree he does a fabulous job and our children benefit greatly from the work he coordinates within this very important group. I would also like to thank Lara and Suzy for taking on roles of responsibility, we are very lucky to have such industrious parents who simply want to work hard for the benefit of our children. With so many parents/carers coming along, it really helped with the amount of ideas and the ability to share out jobs. Our parent council meetings are open to all parents/carers and you are all invited to attend these throughout the year. You do not have to attend every meeting so please do not be put off if you cannot commit to attending each one. Any contribution you can make at all, e.g. turning up at events and helping to supervise, is greatly appreciated. The next Parent Council meeting is in St. Peter’s School on Wednesday 2 October at 5.30pm.  You can keep up to date with parent council events by joining the parent facebook group. Paul Doherty can provide you with details of how to do this if you haven’t already done so. 
pauldoherty15@hotmail.com
With your generous donations from all of the fundraising activities last year and the fundraising activities of our wonderful children, we are currently arranging for the new timber trail requested by our pupils. You should see this appear in our playground soon.  
Exciting Times Ahead
Looking at this school year 2024/2025, we have many wonderful things to look forward to and we are keen to build on our existing excellent partnership with our parent forum. Please know that we are here to support you and your family at all times throughout the year. Do not hesitate to contact us if you wish to discuss any matter. If we are unavailable, we will always get back to you as early as we can and most certainly within three working days (usually the same day you have made contact or the day that follows). 

Best wishes,
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Sharon Mazzoni
Head Teacher
August/September 2024 Newsletter – Feedback
Please provide any comments, ideas and/or suggestions for improvements below and return to the school for the attention of Mrs Mazzoni. Your views are very important to us and help us to continuously improve the life and work of St. Peter’s Primary School and ELCC Class.


Important dates for your diary
September
Monday 2	3pm		Primary 7 Meet the Teacher event		Mrs Maclean and Miss Fraser
5.30pm	Parent Council AGM
Wednesday 4	3pm		Primary 3 Meet the Teacher event		Mrs Thomson and 
										Miss Fraser
Primary 3/4 Meet the Teacher event		Miss Gordon
				Primary 4/5 Meet the Teacher event		Miss Elsby
				Primary 1 Meet the Teacher event		Mrs Mitchell
				Primary 7 Meet the Teacher event		Miss Young
Friday 6	1.15pm	First Friday Mass in school hall
Monday 9			Vocations Awareness Week begins today
				Hands Up Survey begins today (travelling to and from school data collected)
				Fairtrade Fortnight begins
Tuesday 10			Primary 2/3 Meet the Teacher event		Mrs McFarlane and 
										Miss Stevenson
Wednesday 11		Primary 7 attending Mass in St Mirin’s Cathedral
Thursday 12			Primary 6 Meet the Teacher event		Miss McNamara
				Primary 4 Sacramental Meeting for Parents/Carers in St. Peter’s Church Hall
Wednesday 18		First meeting of parent self-evaluation group – all invited (1.30pm)
Thursday 19		7pm	Primary 7 Sacramental meeting for Parents/Carers in St. Peter’s Church Hall
Friday 20		pm	Bookbug sessions for parnets/carers and children in ELCC class
Tuesday 24			Primary 6 playleaders 4 week programme begins today
Wednesday 25		Maths Week Scotland begins – theme is ‘Maths Tales’
Thursday 26			Termly curricular newsletters to be issued to parents/carers from each class
[bookmark: _Hlk176737491]				Non-uniform day (£1 donation/£2 per family for school funds)
Friday 27			HOLIDAY
Monday 30			HOLIDAY
October
				Mission Month begins
Wednesday 2	5.30pm	Parent Council meeting in St. Peter’s School – all invited
Friday 4	10am		First Friday Mass in school hall (all parents/carers and parish invited)
		1.30pm	McMillan Coffee Morning organised by ELCC taking place in school hall
(may be outdoors if weather permits) – all parents/carers and families of ELCC and school invited
Monday 7	6.30-8.00pm	Retreat for Primary 7 Confirmandi and parents/carers taking place at 
				St. Andrew’s Academy – please put this important date in your diary if your
				child is preparing for Confirmation
Friday 11			IN-SERVICE DAY (staff only – pupils do not attend today)
Monday 14-Friday 18		HOLIDAY
Monday 21		9am	School reopens to staff and pupils today
Thursday 24			Tempest photographer here today (class group photos)
Friday 25		pm	Bookbug session in school library for ELCC parents/carers and children
Wednesday 30	pm	Flu Immunisation Programme taking place today in school
				School disco (organised by parent council):
				6.15-7.15pm	Primary 1-3
				7.30-8.30pm	Primary 4-7
Thursday 31			Halloween – pupils can come to school dressed in costume if they wish
				Halloween themed activities in class during the morning and parties in class
				in the afternoon
November
Friday 1			Primary 1 Registration opens online (1-8 November) for children starting
				school in August 2025
		10am		All Saints Day – whole school attending Mass in St. Peter’s Church
[bookmark: _Hlk176733926]Sunday 3	10am		Primary 7 Confirmation Catechesis/Enrolment Mass
				All families of children preparing for Confirmation should attend
Thursday 7	5pm		Primary 7 Information Evening at St. Andrew’s Academy
[bookmark: _Hlk176734187]Sunday 10	10am		Primary 7 Confirmation Catechesis – Mass Two ‘Anointing’
				All families of children preparing for Confirmation should attend
				(letters to Bishop John to be ready for this Mass – teachers organise letters)
Monday 11			Anti-bullying Week – Choose Respect
Wednesday 13		Parents’ Evening (5-8pm)
Thursday 14			Parents’ Evening (3-6pm)
Saturday 16			Feast of St. Margaret – Catholic Education Fortnight begins
				Theme – ‘Pilgrims of Hope’
Sunday 17			Primary 7 Confirmation Catechesis – Mass Three ‘fire’ and includes blessing
				of sponsors
				All families of children preparing for Confirmation should attend
Monday 18			Book Week Scotland begins
				Theme – ‘Reading is Magic’
Thursday 21			Self-evaluation Parent/Carer group meeting 2 – all invited (1.30pm)
Friday 29			St. Andrew’s Day Celebrations in class (celebrating Scotland)
December
Sunday 1			Christmas Party Day in Blackland Mill Bowling Club (organised by Parent 
				Council)
		2-5pm		Primary School Advent Day in St. Mary’s Church, Paisley
Monday 2			ST. ANDREW’S DAY HOLIDAY
Friday 6	10am		First Friday Mass in school hall (parents/carers and parish members invited)
Sunday 8	10am		Primary 4 Mass of Commitment
				All families of children receiving Sacraments of First Confession and First Holy
				Communion expected to attend
Monday 9	1.30pm	Dress Rehearsal for Christmas Concert
[bookmark: _Hlk176734667]Tuesday 10	1.30pm	Christmas Concert – parents/carers and family members invited
Wednes 11	1.30pm	Christmas Concert – parents/carers and family members invited
Thursday 12	1.30pm	Christmas Concert – parents/carers and family members invited
Friday 13			Christmas Jumper day – wear something related to Christmas (donation to 
				be agreed)
pm		Bookbug session in library for ELCC parents/carers and children
Wednes 18	10am		Whole school attending St. Peter’s Church for crib service
Thursday 19			Christmas parties for ELCC – P7 today taking place in classes with a small
				time allocated in school hall
[bookmark: _Hlk176735281]				School disco (organised by parent council)
				6.15-7.15pm	Primary 1-3
				7.30-8.30pm	Primary 4-7
Friday 20	2.30pm	School closes for the Christmas holiday
21 December – 5 January	HOLIDAY
January
Monday 6	9am		School reopens to pupils and staff
Friday 10	10am		First Friday Mass in school hall (parents/carers and parish members invited)
Sunday 19	2-5pm		Primary School Day in St. Mary’s Church, Paisley for p4-7
Thursday 23			Self-evaluation Parent/Carer group meeting 3 (1.30pm)
Friday 24			Pupils to celebrate Scottish poet/song writer Robert Burns in class today
				Non-uniform day (£1 donation/£2 per family for school funds) – pupils can
				wear something Scottish if they wish
February
Friday 7	10am		First Friday Mass in school hall (parents/carers and parish members invited)
Thursday 13			School disco (organised by parent council)
				6.15-7.15pm	Primary 1-3
				7.30-8.30pm	Primary 4-7
Friday 14			IN-SERVICE DAY (staff only – pupils do not attend today)
Monday 17			HOLIDAY
Tuesday 18			HOLIDAY
Wednesday 19		School reopens to staff and pupils today
Friday 28			Non-uniform day (£1 per child/£2 per family for school funds)
pm		Bookbug sessions in school library for ELCC parents/carers and children 
March
Wednesday 5	10am		Whole school attending St. Peter’s Church
Thursday 6			World Book Day (more details to follow nearer the time)
Friday 7			STEM – British Science Week begins
				Theme – ‘Change and Adapt’ – celebrate changes in nature, technology, 
				space and more
Sunday 9	2-5pm		Primary School Day – Lent – in St. Mary’s Church, Paisley for p4-7
[bookmark: _Hlk176735832]Sunday 16	10am		Primary 4 ‘Do This In Memory Of Me’ Mass in St. Peter’s Church
				All families of children preparing to receive the Sacraments of First
				Confession and First Holy Communion should attend
Wednesday 19		Parents’ Evening (5-8pm)
Thursday 20			Parents’ Evening (3-6pm)
[bookmark: _Hlk176735959]Sunday 23			Primary 4 ‘Do This In Memory Of Me’ Mass in St. Peter’s Church
				All families of children preparing to receive the Sacraments of First
Tuesday 25			Feast of Annunciation
Wednesday 26	6pm	Primary 4 children receiving Sacrament of First Confession in St. Peter’s 
				Church
Thursday 27			Self-evaluation parent/carer group meeting 4 (1.30pm)
Friday 28			Non-uniform day (£1 donation/£2 per family for school funds)
Sunday 30			Primary 4 ‘Do This In Memory Of Me’ Mass in St. Peter’s Church
				All families of children preparing to receive the Sacraments of First
April
Friday 4	10am		First Friday Mass in St. Peter’s School Hall (parents/carers and parish invited)
		2.30pm	School closes for Spring break today
5 April – 21 April		HOLIDAY
Tuesday 22	9am		School reopens to staff and pupils 
Tuesday 29			Diocesan Consecration to Jesus through Mary begins today and ends on 
				Monday 2 June (school based activities for primary 7)
Wednesday 30     6.30pm	Celebration of Confirmation for primary 7 pupils in St. Mirin’s Cathedral
				(St. Peter’s pupils will join St. Paul’s and St. Charles’)

May
Thursday 1			Rosary for Peace focus for all classes this month
Friday 2	10am		First Friday Mass in St. Peter’s School Hall (parents/carers and parish invited)
Monday 5			HOLIDAY
Tuesday 6	9am		School reopens to staff and pupils
Friday 9 			Sponsored event to take place today (pupils to decide focus)
Saturday 10	10am		Primary 4 pupils receive the Sacrament of First Holy Communion
Sunday 11	10am		Thanksgiving Mass for Primary 4 in St. Peter’s Church
Tuesday 20			Primary 7 transition visit to St. Andrew’s Academy
Wednes 21			Primary 7 transition visit to St. Andrew’s Academy
Friday 23			IN-SERVICE DAY (staff only – pupils do not attend today)
Monday 26			HOLIDAY
Tuesday 27			School reopens to staff and pupils
Thursday 29	10am		Ascension Thursday – whole school attending Mass in St. Peter’s Church
Friday 30			Non-uniform day (£1 donation/£2 per family for school funds)
Bookbug session in library for ELCC parents/carers and children
June
Friday 6	10am		First Friday Mass in St. Peter’s school hall (parents/carers and parish invited)
Sunday 8	2-5pm		Primary School day – Pentecost – in St. Mary’s Church, Paisley for p4-7
Thursday 12			Summer disco (organised by parent council)
				6.15-7.15pm	primary 1-3
				7.30-8.30pm	primary 4-7
Friday 13			Annual Pupil Progress Reports to be issued to parents/carers today
Monday 16			Whole school summer outing (venue to be decided via consultation with 
				pupils)
Thursday 19	3.30pm	Primary 7 Awards Ceremony
Tuesday 24	10am		Primary 7 Thanksgiving/Leavers’ Mass 
Friday 27	1pm		School closes for the summer holiday
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Our School Vision
Our vision is to provide a safe, happy, caring, supportive and stimulating environment where everyone is welcome and no one feels alone. We work, learn and achieve together. We respect and care for everyone and everything around us. St. Peter’s Primary is a school that sets high standards of learning and celebrates the achievements of each individual. We live our lives focused on remaining faithful to the teachings of the Gospel.

Our School Values

Respect					Responsibility		    			 Kindness			    	Fairness		                   		Honesty

Our School Motto
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‘Choose joy, kindness and love every day and remember that God is always with you.’
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Why is attendance at school and punctuality important?
Because every second counts.

90% attendance may sound good. However, this is the
equivalent of missing a half day of schooling EACH WEEK.

If this continues over every five years a child spends

at school, a child with 90% attendance will miss HALF A
YEAR'’S schooling.

A child with 80% attendance will lose A FULL YEAR of
schooling over the same period.

Did You Know?

E 3 A 2 week holiday during the school
term means that the highest
attendance your child can achieve is
94.7%

Did You Know?

If you are 15 minutes late each day you will
have missed 2 full weeks of School in one
year!!
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Dear Parents/Carers,


 


Welcome back


! I hope you all had a lovely Summer and enjoyed spending some relaxing quality time with 


your loved ones. It is fantastic


 


to see our children return to school looking so smart in their school unifor


ms 


and eager to talk about the very interesting and enjoyable times they had during the holidays. 


 


Everyone at 


St. Peter’s would like to offer a warm welcome to our new families who have joined us this year. 


We are 


delighted to have you join our school community and hope that you are feeling welcome and excited about 


the years ahead as your child begins their primary career with us. 


The children have settled very well


 


and it 


is encouraging to see them looking happy and ready for 


lots of exciting adventures


.


 


Staffing Update


 


I am delighted that we will welcome 


Miss Jennifer Elsby


, 


a new teacher to our school. Miss Elsby will teach 


primary 4/5 this year. I know she is already settling in nicely and is thoroughly enjoying teaching the 


children in her class as well as getting to know everyone at St. Peter’s. 


 


 


We have a new Senior Facilities Operative, William, who will carry out janitorial duties. I am sure you will 


soon get to know him and will offer him a warm St. Peter’s welcome. 


I would like to thank our previous 


SFO, Kenny, very much for all his hard work and commitment during his time here at St. Peter’s Primary 


and ELCC. I know he thoroughly enjoyed being part of our community and was very sad to leave. 


 


Maryam Jamil, one of our Early Learning and Childcare Officers, has begun her maternity leave and gave 


birth to a beautiful baby daughter. Congratulations to Maryam and her family! I am delighted to let you all 


know that she is doing very well and her baby


 


daughter is adorable. Maryam’s post will be filled on a 


temporary basis by an Early Learning and Childcare Officer who is new to St. Peter’s 


–


 


Miss Kelsey 


Ferguson. Kelsey will join us on 9 September and I know she is very excited to become part of the te


am. 


It 


will be lovely to welcome her to our school and ELCC class very soon.


 


Mrs Boyle, Additional Support Needs Assistant, has now started her maternity leave. We hope to hear 


some good news 


regarding the


 


safe


 


arrival of her new baby very 


soon!


 


 


We will soon advertise for Additional Support Needs Assistants using Myjobscotland. At present, we have 


two posts to be filled. These are temporary posts (one full time and one part time). Please look ou


t


 


for 


these if you or someone you know is interested in carrying out this type of role within a school setting. 
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